
MARYLAND STATE & D.C. AFL-CIO 
AFFILIATED WITH NATIONAL AFL-CIO 

7 School Street • Annapolis, Maryland 21401-2096 
Office. (410) 269-1940 • Fax (410) 280-2956 

 

  President  Secretary-Treasurer 
  Donna S. Edwards  Gerald W. Jackson 
 

SB 171 – Income Tax – Theatrical Production Tax Credit 
Senate Budget and Taxation Committee 

January 20, 2021 
 

SUPPORT 
 

Donna S. Edwards 
President 

Maryland State and DC AFL-CIO 
 
Chairman and members of the Committee, thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony in 
support of SB 171 – Income Tax – Theatrical Production Tax Credit. My name is Donna S. 
Edwards, and I am the President of the Maryland State and District of Columbia AFL-CIO. On 
behalf of the 340,000 union members, I offer the following comments. 
 
We have an opportunity to dramatically increase theatrical productions in our state. SB 171 
creates the Theatrical Production Tax Credit, structured in the same way as the highly-successful 
Film Activity Tax Credit, with the same level of transparency, accountability, and benefit to 
Maryland workers and their families, as well as the benefits for our small businesses and the 
economy. 
 
SB 171 sets up the path for theatrical productions to be one of Maryland’s permanent economic 
engines by providing stability and predictability to an industry whose contributions to the 
economy are a trifecta – and the winners are small businesses, family-sustaining careers, and 
local and state economies. This is critical to ensuring a solid business climate, and one that 
assures continued investment by the theatrical industry in Maryland to create good jobs and grow 
our economy.  
 
We ask for a favorable report on SB 171. 

 

   

  
  


